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Return Service Requested 
 

 
 
Mondays    Wired Word, 7pm, Youth Room 
Tuesdays     Green Team Work Mornings, 9-11am 
Saturdays    Men’s Breakfast Club, 8am,Nick’s Country Oven 
Saturday August 12  FCCRO Classroom Clean Up, 10 am 
     (breakfast first at 9! Nat’l Coney at 12/Main)  
Sunday August 13  Service on the Lawn—Celebrating 175 years! 
August 26    Beacon of Hope Fresh Food Pantry 
October 5, 6, 7   Rummage Sale (Collection begins Sept 1, see inside for details) 

Summer Office hours  

Memorial Day ð Labor Day  

10am -1pm 

The FCCRO Main Office 

will be CLOSED  

Monday September 4.  



 

 
 

 
They provide familiar territory, themes and ideas 
we have explored before.  Yet they bring a prom-
ise of more to come, more to understand, more to 
explore, more to learn. 
 
When we listen with our hearts, we listen with 
love.  We listen for the best, the most hopeful, the 
most meaningful elements of the simple story, per-
haps of yeast, or fish, or bread. 
 
This prepares us to listen to each other with our 
hearts.  We hear the wisdom we each bear, we see 
signs of hope yet to come, we feel humbled and 
honored to be a witness to the story, perhaps of 
joy, or sorrow, or doubt, or wonder, or pain. 
 
When we listen with our souls, we listen for God.  
We listen for eternal truths, lenses to see and un-
derstand the world around us, not just years ago 
but here and now.  We seek sensitivity to see God 
moving around us and to feel God moving in us.  
Humble parables speak to those eternal truths, 
there if we listen with our souls. 
 
This prepares us to hear each other with our souls. 
We truly appreciate the promise that when two or 
more faithful people are gathered, there is God 
among us.  We have gratitude for each other, for 
the gifts we share, and the different gifts we each 
bring. 
 
All our hearts.  All our minds.  All our souls.  All 
our strength.  A holistic call to life in faith, and 
applicable to all we say, do, think and feel. 
 
And all that we hear, as well. 
 
Listening to each other is needed at all times, and 
especially in times of transition like we find our-
selves now. 
 
Listening is a gift we can freely give to each other, 
making space for all to speak, and using our hearts 
and souls to make sure all are heard. 
 
Listening is the prime task of the rest of 2017 for 
FCC as I see it.  My prayers are with you as you 
share together, finding the next chapter in this 
churchôs long and rich history of faithful service. 
 
Peace,  Jʺ˓ʘ Mʳʶɳˏʞ 

Parables. 
 
Stories that are among our most familiar, and most 
loved Biblical texts. 
 
They adapt well to our workshop rotation model of 
Sunday School, finding outlets in art, drama, story-
telling, cooking, gardening and more. 
 
These stories are rich.  They are rich with images, 
and they are rich with possibilities.  They are often 
shared without comment. 
 
They need our careful listening. 
 
I donôt think this is a mistake. 
 
Careful listening is an important element of our life 
of faith together.   
 
When we hear Jesus say to love the Lord with all of 
our heart, mind, soul and strength, (see Matthew 
22:37, Mark 12:30, and Luke 10:27) I know I often 
think about my words and my actions, and that is 
certainly part of those instructions. 
 
But how do we listen with our hearts?  Or our 
souls?  How do we not get distracted by our racing 
minds?  How do we stay still and listen rather than 
rush off to do something, anything with our 
strength? 
 
Parables call us to listen fully, not just grasping 
facts like the actual size of a mustard seed, or the 
resulting pay rate of someone who works an hour 
and gets paid for a full day. 
 
Parables call us to listen intently, seeking the mes-
sage that God has for us, and not just our immediate 
reactions and responses. 
 
They are good training for our journeys of faith. 
And I am grateful that we are walking through some 
of the parables this summer as we wind down our 
time together. 

¢I9 tL[DwLa ±L{L¢hw 

Senior 
Ministerôs 
Minute 

 

by Rev. John Miller 
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A Message from the Director 
of Family Ministeries 
Tina Sherban 
 
 The summer always moves along 
so quickly! Itôs hard to imagine looking 
at August already and realizing after 
August comes Septemberéanother 
school year is on the horizon! However, 
before we delve into the coming year, 
itôs good to reflect on the summer 
happenings.  As they say, ñtime flies 
when youôre having fun,ò and much fun 
has been had here at FCCRO this 
summer.  
Our Summer Sunday School is once 
again in the able hands of Mary Gwen 
Stange and Christina Hinkle, and they 
have been doing some fun lessons and 
crafts with children grades one through 
five. The Palmers are once again 
looking after our littlest 
Congregationalists and we thank all of 
them for their time and talents!  
Our Vacation Bible School wrapped up 
just as June was coming to a close, 
and it was a big success! The theme 
was ñPassport to Peruò and the kids 
had a blast learning about God and a 
different culture at the same time. Each 
day we focused on a particular gift God 
gives us:  comfort, patience, peace and 
love. The children participated in 
games, made crafts, and were 
continually on the look-out for God in 
their daily activities. They even had 
special bracelets to remind them to 
ñwatch for God.ò Also, the children got 
to experience some Peruvian-type 
snacks that included French fries, dried 

plantains, popcorn, and rice pudding! 
The Sunday following VBS we had the 
children sing the songs they learned for 
the whole congregation, and they did a 
fantastic job! We had a great group of 
volunteers, including junior counselors, 
who helped to guide the program; it 
would not have been such a success 
without their hard work! GRACIAS to all 
who were involved! 
Aside from the games, songs and 
crafts involved in VBS, the children 
also participated in raising money for a 
worthy cause. Through Group Cares 
and Operation Kid-to-Kid, VBS kids 
raised money to help provide clean 
drinking water to families in Peru! The 
total raised was $401.54, which will be 
used to dig wells for sustainable, clean 
water! Way to go FCCRO families!! 
I look forward to the coming year, and 
hope the rest of summer is blessed for 
all!   Tina Sherban 

FCCRO CLASSROOM CLEANUP! 

Saturday August 12, cleaning 

begins at 10am at church! 

Consider joining us for 

breakfast at 9am, National 

Coney Island, 12/Main St. 

All are welcome!  



4th Annual FCC  

...... Tiger Baseball Outing ......  

DATE:  Sunday, September 17, 1:10 pm 
 Against the Chicago White Sox! 
PRICE:  $30 includes game ticket and bus 
 transportation from FCC parking 
 lot following worship service 

 

*** SIGN UP DURING COFFEE HOUR! *** 

 

Questions? Contact Sherrie Lendo at 
gidlendo@aol.com 

 

PSñOur seats are in the shade!! 
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From the BCO 
 

Genesis Community Luncheon  
We will be serving our bi-annual lunch at 
Genesis Church on Saturday October 7, 
2017, 10:30 ï 1pm. This is a great way to 
interact with our local community who 
need our help. If you arenôt able to stay the 
whole time that is perfectly alright! You 
can help set up/serve/clean up, whatever 
time you have is greatly appreciated! Sign 
up to be coming at coffee hour. 

 

Beacon of Hope Fresh Food Pantry We 
continue to need monthly donations of 
cheese and butter. The next pantry day is 
AUGUST 25, 2017 from 10-12. Another 
need that has been identified is help setting 
up the pantry the Friday before the pantry 
at 7pm. Jan who is acting coordinator is 
appreciative of any and all help. Address is 
Good Shepard Lutheran, 814 N. Campbell 
Rd., Royal Oak.  

 

FCC Food Cupboard 
Our own food cupboard has been being 
used more frequently, indicating the need 
in the community. Any donations of 
nutritious, easy to open food items with an 
emphasis on protein are welcome and 
appreciated!  
 

 

SAVE THE DATE!SAVE THE DATE!SAVE THE DATE!   

FCC COMEDY NIGHT! 
Thursday, September 7 at 7:30PM  
at Mark Ridley’s Comedy Castle 

Come hear Mike Green and  
support the Welcome Inn! 

Contact Mark Schuster at markschus@wideopenwest.com   
or  248-330-8242 to secure your seat! 
All ticket donations will benefit SOCH! 

THEYõRE IN THE 

PLAYOFFS! 

 

The men's softball 

team will begin their 

playoff run on Tuesday, 

August 1, at 7:30 p.m. 

at the Martin Road field 

in Ferndale!  
  

Come cheer for your team! 



FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH OF ROYAL OAK 
1314 Northwood Boulevard, Royal Oak, Michigan 48073 

Phone: (248) 288-4220    Fax: (248) 288-9029 
        Email: fccro@fccro.org    Webpage: www.fccro.org 

 
The Rev. John F. Miller, Senior Minister    
Melissa Ambrose-Eidson, Minister of Music 
 Dianne Kruzman, Director of Family Ministries  
Alissa Gorman, Administrative Assistant     

Lori Dixon,  Bell Choir Director           

NEW ADDRESS 

 

Church friend Ed Willingham and his wife 
Angie have relocated to an American House. 
Ed was our long-term Interim Minister on two 
different occasions in the past. Their new 
address is: 

 

 Rev. and Mrs. Edward Willingham 
 2251 W. Auburn Rd. 
 Apt. 52 
 Rochester Hills, MI 48309-3670 
 Cell phone: (248) 514-3459 

 
It Takes a Village to Maintain a Kitchen 
 

While the Trustees have been busy plugging 
up the water leaks in our building, the 
Womenôs Fellowship has been busy tending 
to the major appliances in our big kitchen. The 
range sprung a leak in one of the burners in 
April and required repairs and upgrading. 
Both the refrigerator (20 years old) and 
freezer (18 years old) died within months of 
each other. After many recent repairs bills on 
both appliances, the decision was made to 
condemn them and replace themðan arduous 
talk, to say the least! It took a village of 
people who gave of their brains, brawn, time, 
tools, and talentðDave Barnett, Claire Boyce, 
Linda Brack, Mike Frentz, Don Gavin, Larry 
Howell, Judy Marin, Carl Nielsen, Dave 
Palmer, Bob Rogowski, Doug Stone, and 
Howard Thomas. They comparison shopped 
at appliance stores, brainstormed to figure out 
how to get the old appliances out and the new 
ones in at no charge to the church, and 
stripped the old appliances of all possible 
parts to lighten the removal load. Being good 
stewards of Godôs creation, all parts of the old 
appliances were recycled. There are still a lot 
of shelf racks from the old refrigerator that are 
no longer useful to ur church. They are 
stacked on an under-the-counter shelf across 
from the dishwasher and are available for a 
time to anyone who may want them (campfire 
grates?) A big ñthank youò goes to one of our 
Kiwanians, Chuck Button and his Royal Oak 
business, Buttonôs Rent-It, for the loan of a 
ramp and an appliance dolly to assist the 
moves. We purchased a new commercial 
refrigerator and accepted the donation of 
Linda Brackôs home freezer that had to be 
moved from her basement. THANK YOU, 
LINDA!! 
 Kathy Howell, Kitchen Co-Chairman 
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Rummage Sale Alert  

 

The annual Womenôs Fellowship 
Rummage Sale will be held on October 
5, 6 and 7. We will be setting up and 
sorting prior to those dates. We could 
use as many volunteers as we can 
possibly get! Please contact Barb Hayes  
(bjhayes1964gmail.com, 248-565-6072) 
or Marion Thompson 
(Magpie325@hotmail.com, 248-399-
3112) for information or to volunteer. We 
will have signup sheets available during 
coffee hours.   
Look around you empty the items from 
your attic, garage, closet or Aunt Maryôs 
condo. Make room for other stuff. Do 
you really want Aunt Maryôs leopard 
sofa!  Rummage may arrive anytime 
after September first. Please consider 
supporting this important Womenôs 
Fellowship fund raiser. We thank you! 

mailto:Magpie325@hotmail.com

